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Welcome  
Jocelyn Kane opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the June 2024 board meeting before turning 
the meeting over to Brett Zbar. 
 
Chair’s Remarks/In Memory   
Brett thanked everyone for attending before asking for a moment of silence to remember Alumni Fund 
volunteers who have passed away since the last meeting: 
 
Merz Peters, Class of 1955, Silliman College, Alumni Fund Board Member and Chair of Agents 
Marv Deckoff, Class of 1953, Jonathan Edwards College, Former Alumni Fund Board Chair and 
Class Agent 
Boardman Lloyd, Class of 1964, Jonathan Edwards College, Alumni Fund Class Agent 
Earl Raymond, Class of 1953, Yale School of the Environment, Annual Fund Agent 
Dale Troy, Class of 1980 Branford College, Alumni Fund Class Agent 
 
Current Results 
Brett thanked volunteers for their creative approaches this year and being open to difficult conversations 
with fellow alumni. He commented on how the fund continues to make steady progress toward the 
campaign goals. Brett highlighted the School of Art who brought on a new Alumni Fund staff member, 
which has led to growth in both dollars and donors, the Divinity School, currently ahead of where they 
were last year at this same time, and the Nursing school who experimented with their first incentive last 
month, generating 72 donations, boosting participation 1.2% in a week, and setting them up for a strong 
year-end finish. Overall, $33,681,362 has been raised from 24,062 donors toward the goal of $46,000,000 
and 33,000 donors. Brett also mentioned that a spike in giving was expected in June, where a similar 
spike occurred last fiscal year.  
 
Executive Committee Challenge 
Brett announced the results of the Executive Committee Challenge which had just been completed. The 
challenge was a 1:1 match challenge where the executive committee matches every gift to the Alumni 
Fund from June 3-7 and included both Yale College and the Graduate School. 
The challenge received $297,325. This will make a real impact on our overall results.  
 
Campaign Progress 
Brett connected the previously mentioned information to the Fund’s straight-line projection, particularly 
how funds raised have already exceeded the projection for this year. To date, the Alumni Fund has raised 
$264,440,000 from 270,474 gifts. Brett also shared that the overall For Humanity campaign total is now 
$5.6 billion.  
 
Campaign Pillars 
Brett reminded the board of the For Humanity campaign pillars, subsequently breaking down donations 
by pillars:  

• Science for Breakthroughs: $1,266,300 
• Collaborating for Impact: $1,729,700 
• Arts and Humanities for Insight: $1,068,300 
• Leaders for a Better World: $1,432,000 

 

Every Gift has an Impact 
Brett highlighted progress toward the 1.2 billion in gifts for students. Thus far, $901.2 million has been 
committed, 9.74% of which is gifts to the Alumni Fund.  
 
Diversity of the Board 



Brett went on to discuss the diversity of the board, one of his chair’s goals. During Brett’s term, board 
diversity has been sustained, and will continue to be a key measurement for tenure of the next chair.  
 
Farewell to Executive Committee Members Whose Terms Are Ending 
Brett congratulated the members of the Executive Committee whose terms were ending and shared some 
of the highlights of the Executive Committee retreat. After this, Brett turned the meeting over to Jill R. 
Wight ’95, chair of the Nominating Committee. 
 
Voting in of the New Board Members and New Executive Committee Members 
Jill discussed the selection process and considerations for new board member candidates including years 
of service, participation, background and engagement, as well as diversity. Following this, the board 
voted on the slates, and they were accepted unanimously.  
 
Beverly Gage Remarks    
Professor Beverly Gage, the John Lewis Gaddis Professor of History gave a short talk on her 
biography of J. Edgar Hoover entitled G-Man: J. Edgar Hoover and the Making of the American 
Century. The talk ended with a Q&A, and signed copies of her books were given to participants 
afterward.  
 
Celebration of Brett’s Term of Service 
Jocelyn Kane and Richard Roberts gave congratulatory remarks about Brett’s service to the board and to 
the Alumni Fund. This was accompanied by congratulations and thanks from other who had worked with 
Brett over the years.  

Brett offered his thanks to Jocelyn and Rich for their remarks and then adjourned the meeting.  

 
 

 


